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Mobil tanks: We fill 

in the blanks

By GIFF JOHNSON

Mobil wants to turn over control of its Jaluit and Ebeye tank farm facilities to the RMI government and halt direct tanker fuel deliveries to those islands, reportedly as early as December 31.

The RMI government has responded by saying it wants an independent survey of the condition of the tanks.

Both Cecile Suda, Mobil’s Guam-based manager for public and government affairs and Public Works Minister Matt Zackhras confirmed that there have been preliminary talks on Mobil’s plan for Jaluit and Ebeye. 

Zackhras indicated that he’s asked Mobil to have an independent survey conducted on the condition of Mobil tanks in these two islands, costs to fix them and other issues before any decision is made by the government.

Mobil’s proposal did not include its Majuro facilities. “The government’s position is that if Mobil is going to give these facilities to the RMI — I hope they are not liabilities — then it should include Majuro facilities in the package and a contract to supply fuel,” he told local business leaders recently.

“We have had initial discussions with RMI government regarding our Ebeye and Jaluit operations as we recognize they may see a strategic value in the assets,” Suda told the Journal. “The detail of those discussions are confidential. No final decisions have been made at this time so we cannot comment further.”

Mobil is also reported to be negotiating with the governments of both Kiribati and the Federated States of Micronesia about divesting ownership of its tank farm facilities.
